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Extra-Curricular 

Website 
 

Bookmark the website to find 

out information about all of 

Malvern’s clubs, councils, lead-

ership groups, special events 

and athletics.   

 

The website will be updated 

regularly as we introduce more 

extra-curriculars! 

https://sites.google.com/

tdsb.on.ca/mci-extra-

curricular/clubs 

 

Upcoming Events: 

Dec. 6—School Council Mtg 

Dec. 7   Vocal Music Concerts 

Dec. 8   Band Concert 

Dec. 15   Credit Rescue PM 

Dec. 20 & 21—One-Act Plays 

Dec. 22  Holiday Assembly 

Dec. 23   SAC Movie 

 

MALVERN C.I. 
 

Congratulations to  Idris Hersi 
  
A huge congratulations to Idris Hersi, who participated in the Black Student 

Summer Leadership Program, organized by the TDSB Centre of Excellence for 

Black Student Achievement.  

Through this program, Idris developed his 

own research project, and the result was his 

report on “STEM and Race: Understanding 

Black Students Representation in Technology 

in 9-12 Education”.  

He recently presented his results at the stu-

dent-led and student-organized TDSB Youth 

Participatory Action Conference. The results 

of his research can be found on this website. 

Plans are underway for Semester 2 Co-
operative Education Course at MCI.  
Strong community partnerships are es-
sential to providing students with rich, 
relevant and meaningful work experi-
ences, and we are currently seeking “in 
person”  Co-Op placements in a variety 
of sectors, including the following: 

 Trades- Construction, Renovation, 
Landscaping 

 Sports Broadcasting/ Journalism 

 Sports and Fitness 

 Health and Human Services 

 Video Game / Software Develop-
ment 

 Film and Television Industry  

 Real Estate 

 Legal/Law Firm 
 
The duration of Co-op placements is 
from March- June, 2023.  Students at-
tend their Co-op placement for either a 
half (morning or afternoon) or full day, 
(9:00am-3:00pm), Monday through 
Friday.   
 
We know we have a strong community 
network of professionals, and if you are 
interested in becoming a placement su-
pervisor and hosting a Malvern student, 
please email Rebecca Sanderson for 
more information. 

Call Out for Co-op Community Partners! 

mailto:Sandy.kaskens@tdsb.on.ca
mailto:Kym.Stadnyk@tdsb.on.ca
mailto:Cora.Peisz@tdsb.on.ca
mailto:mike.gallagher@tdsb.on.ca
mailto:Michelle.aarts@tdsb.on.ca
https://iddyy.github.io/blackrepresentationintechnology.github.io/
mailto:Rebecca.Sanderson@tdsb.on.ca


From Guidance 

IMPORTANT DATES  
 
 PACE Construction Skilled 

Trades Application Deadline: 
Friday, December 2nd  

 OUAC / Ontario Universities: 
Deadline to Apply via OUAC is 
January 12th  

 Ontario Colleges: Now Open! 
Deadline for many programs is 
February 1st 

 Semester 2 TDSB Night School: 
Registration opens December 
1st, 10:00am 

 Semester 2 TDSB eLearning: 
Registration opens December 
6th, 10:00am (tentative) 

 Guidance Department: Post-
Secondary Presentation for 
Families, December 7th, 7:00pm 

 
 
THE SCHOLARSHIP REPORT 
 
The “Scholarship Report” is a com-
prehensive guide to scholarships, 
bursaries and other post-secondary 
opportunities in Ontario and be-
yond. The Malvern community now 
has direct access to regular updates 
through the link and password be-
low. 
  
Recent Update: 
November 2022 Scholarship Report 
  
The Scholarship Report portal: 
https://seekingscholarships.com/
the-scholarship-report-2/  
Password: scholar1 
 
 

 
Have you visited the Mal-
vern Guidance website?   
 
Check it out at bit.ly/
MCIguidance 

GRADE 12 POST-SECONDARY PRESENTATIONS 
Last week, the Guidance Department visited all Grade 12 classes to give a presenta-
tion on post-secondary education applications.  You can view the presentation 
slides by clicking here.  The presentation includes tips for students applying to 
both university and college, as well as some reminders about scholarships. 
  
GRADE 11 & 12 FAMILIES - VIRTUAL POST-SECONDARY PRESENTATION 
The Guidance department is hosting a virtual presentation and Q&A on post-
secondary applications for Grade 11 & 12 families on Wednesday December 7 at 
7:00pm via Zoom.  We will share a brief presentation with general information 
about the process for applying to both college and university, and then answer 
questions we receive in advance as well as live questions from participants in the 
chat.  In order to prepare for the session, you are invited to fill out this one ques-
tion google form to inform how we will prioritize discussion topics. 
  
Zoom Meeting Link:  https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/j/92915042487 
Pre-Zoom Survey Link: https://forms.gle/zXkahZB8hjYzgK2q8 
  
  
TDSB E-LEARNING AND NIGHT SCHOOL - SEMESTER 2 
There is limited availability in Semester 2 elective courses at Malvern. Students 
anticipating a potential need for a timetable change are encouraged to meet with 
their guidance counsellor as soon as possible. e-Learning and Night School courses 
provide an opportunity to enrol in a new course where there is not availability at 
Malvern.  
 
These programs are for Grade 11 & 12 students who wish to take ONE class fully 
online through the TDSB, while maintaining the rest of their courses with Malvern. 
We encourage students to sign up on the first day of registration. 
 
e-Learning Registration: opens December 6th, 10:00am (tentative) - Courses have 
some synchronous components, but are mostly asynchronous and best suited for 
independent learners. Courses available in Semester 2 are on the e-Learning web-
site. Read more about e-Learning and REGISTER HERE. 
  
Night School Registration: opens Thursday, December 1, 2022, 10:00am - Courses 
are Mon/Wed or Tues/Thurs from 6:30-9:30pm with synchronous learning and 
mandatory attendance. Read more about Night School and register here: TDSB 
Night School. Semester 2 Night School Courses will be available in-person and re-
motely. Course lists available here. REGISTER HERE. 
 
SHAD CANADA 
For students who are completing Grades 10 or 11: A month-long summer program, 
in residence at one of nineteen Canadian host universities, focused on STEAM 
(science, technology, engineering, arts & math). Selected through a rigorous, com-
petitive process. Selected students are leaders in their schools,volunteers in their 
communities, and are often gifted musicians, artists, and athletes. There are also 
exclusive scholarships for Shad program graduates. Financial assistance in the 
form of bursaries is available. (See Fundraising Opportunities on the website). 
 
Visit: https://www.shad.ca/ 
 
Deadline to apply: December 5, 11:59 ET 
 
PEER LEADER MENTAL HEALTH CLASS VISITS 
Last week a volunteer group of Peer Leaders had a “lunch and learn” with our 
school psychologist, Jennifer Kapler, around positive mental health and dealing 
with stress going into the holidays and exams.  Then, this past Monday, November 
28th, our Peer Leaders visited Grade 9 classes to go over some coping strategies to 
help maintain positive mental health.  They led the class in two different exercises 
that could be used when feeling anxiety.  They also provided additional resources 
that the students could use in the future. We will continue to create positive initia-
tives for our school community. Stay tuned! 

https://oyaptdsb.com/pace
https://www.ouac.on.ca/
https://www.ontariocolleges.ca/en/
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https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/j/92915042487
https://forms.gle/zXkahZB8hjYzgK2q8
https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/elearning/e-Learning-Day-School/Courses
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https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/elearning/e-Learning-Day-School/Registration
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/High-School/Going-to-High-School/Night-School-and-Summer-School/Night-School
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/High-School/Going-to-High-School/Night-School-and-Summer-School/Night-School
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/High-School/Going-to-High-School/Night-School-and-Summer-School/Night-School
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/High-School/Going-to-High-School/Other-Learning-Opportunities/Night-School-and-Summer-School/Remote-Full-Credit-Night-School-Program
https://ereg.tdsb.on.ca/(S(xohvlzl2jmpuq5ivyzwjffu5))/public/ConEdStudentLogin.aspx
https://www.shad.ca/


ONTARIO UNIVERSITIES’  
INDIGENOUS STUDENT RESOURCES 
Ontario Universities' Indigenous Student Resources 
(OUISR) is live for 2022! 
  
OUISR provides information about supports and services 
for Indigenous students interested in, or already attending, 
an Ontario university. Students can find information 
about: academics, admissions, financial aid, housing, In-
digenous student services, student life and well-being. 
OUISR also features videos of Indigenous role models who 
have achieved success in postsecondary education in On-
tario. Students can learn about how to connect with Indig-
enous university representatives in a city near them. 
  
Visit: www.ontariouniversitiesindigenous.ca. 
  
 
FACILITATED ACCESS TO SKILLED TRADES  
A reminder that students in grades 10, 11 and 12 who are 
interested in a Skilled Trades-based Specialist High Skills 
Major (SHSM) that is NOT available at their current 
school can apply to join a program in the TDSB where 
there is space available through the F.A.S.T. application 
(Facilitated Access to Skilled Trades). 
  
A list of sectors and the available programs along with the 
link to the application can be found on the F.A.S.T. web-
site. 
  
Applications for a semester 2 start is the end of November. 
Students can also apply to start next September. 
 
Please see the website for more details. 
 
 
GLENDON CAMPUS @ YORK UNIVERSITY - 
LUNCH AND LEARN 
On Tuesday, December 6th at lunch in Room 311   
 
 
AFRICAN HERITAGE MONTH                               
STUDENT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
from the TDSB African Heritage Month Volunteer Plan-
ning Committee 
  
Calling all Black students!! 
  
We are looking for interested TDSB Black identifying stu-
dents to join a committee of your peers to organize this 
year's African Heritage Month student conference! 
  
In celebration of Black History Month /African Heritage 
Month, we will be holding our annual Know Your Worth 
Conference for Youth in February 2023. This is a confer-
ence on empowerment for Black youth, created by youth 
and we want your input in bringing this event to life! 
  
Participants in the committee will do the following:  

 Attend bi-weekly then weekly meetings 
 Assist in the creation of the event’s schedule, content 

and promotional material 
 Support workshop facilitators on the day of 
 Receive Volunteer hours for your participation 

 Meet Black students from various TDSB high schools 
 
Our first virtual meeting will be on Monday November 28, 
2022 at 5:00pm. Please fill out the following form to show 
your interest and commitment to being a part of this much 
anticipated day: https://forms.gle/
m1sd2KMDEpBwW6246.  
  
If you have any questions, do not hesitate to reach out via 
email at lena.hall@tdsb.on.ca, randy.samuel@tdsb.on.ca, 
andre.harriott@tdsb.on.ca, or koryn.marshall@tdsb.on.  
  
  
OUT-OF-PROVINCE UNIVERSITIES  
If you are planning to apply to out-of-province universi-
ties, pay careful attention to any deadlines set by the uni-
versity. OUAC assists with transferring marks for some out
-of-province universities for Ontario high school students 
who have applied through the OUAC: 
https://guidance.ouac.on.ca/counsellor-resources/other-
university-options/ 
Students who apply to these out-of-province universities 
can authorize the universities to request their academic 
information from the OUAC. 
To authorize them, the applicant must include their 11-
digit OUAC Reference Number on the university’s applica-
tion form. 
NOTE: students must have completed and paid for the 
OUAC application to receive a Reference Number.  
 
  
QUEEN’S UNIVERSITY  
ACCESS AND INCLUSION TEAM -  
APPLICATION WORKSHOP 
A representative from the Access and Inclusion team at 
Queen’s University will be at Malvern to help with univer-
sity applications for First Generation applicants (parents 
have not attended university in Canada), plus any students 
who identify as Indigenous, racialized, 2SLGBTQ+, lower 
income, or with a disability. Any equity-deserving stu-
dent  who self-identifies as eligible for this workshop is 
welcome! This workshop is for students applying to all uni-
versities, not just Queen’s, and will be held at lunch on 
Monday, December 5 in Room 102. It will include a com-
prehensive overview of how to apply to various post-
secondary institutions on the Ontario Universities’ Appli-
cation Centre (OUAC). Please come to Guidance for more 
info or to sign up. 
  

Guidance—Continued 

https://www.ontariouniversitiesindigenous.ca/
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Grade 8 Information Night 
 
The Grade 8 Information on Wednesday, November 22nd 
was a huge success.  
 
The Peer Leaders were welcoming and enthusiastic with our 
future Malvernites. The clubs and councils set up colourful 
booths that showcased the rich, multitude of activities that 
are available in the school.   
 
A number of parents commented that the warmth in which 
they were welcomed showed just how much the students 
here love their school. The band and vocal class opened up 
the night, showcasing their 
talent   
 
A special thanks to our Grade 9 
speakers Chase Delgado and 
Ugo Njoku and our Peer Lead-
er captain Eleanor Balgopal 
and Lucy Curvengen for shar-
ing their experiences with the 
students and parents. 

 
 
 
  

Malvern’s Student Activity Council 
Starting off in late October, SAC held their first spirit week 
of the year.  
 
Closing off our fun filled week of Malvern spirit, SAC orga-
nized candy-grams which were nicknamed “Boo-Grams” for 
students to buy and send to their friends. Proceeds from the 
sales went to the non-profit charity ‘Partners in Health’.  
 
We also recently welcomed our two new Grade 9 Represent-
atives to the council. Welcome Rowan Smyth and Alexia 
Tingas Proteau to the team. Looking forward, SAC is work-
ing hard to put together a winter holiday assembly and sec-
ond spirit week which will include a winter food drive. 
 

The Music Department 
The music department has had an exciting month with a 
number of performances and field trips.  It started out with 
a field trip to Stratford for the vocal students who got to 
witness the talents in the cast of Chicago on stage (actually 
in October).   
On November 2nd  the senior band class  had an opportuni-
ty to watch a fantastic performance of the Toronto Sympho-
ny Orchestra, followed by a tour of Long and McQuade mu-
sic stores where they listened to former Malvernites per-
form and walk down memory lane sharing their experiences 
and how it has shaped them as individuals.  

On Remembrance Day we had a strong performance of 
grade 11 trumpeter Rachel Aziz playing the last post and 
reveille over the announcements and  in the community we 
had grade 12 trumpeter Keagan Valentine perform at the 
cenotaph at Kew Gardens.  The following week the march-
ing band went on a short tour of Ontario performing four 
Santa Claus parades over two days.  We spread the cheer in 
Kitchener, Acton, Cambridge, and Toronto.  It may have 
been cold but the students kept their spirits up and had a 
great time.   The senior band class has also been working 
with the band students at Glen Ames to help them become 

more skilled and prepare for their upcoming concert on De-
cember 15th.   

Speaking of concerts, our Holiday concerts will be in the 
first week of December.  Starting with the Vocal Holiday 
concert on Wednesday December 7th at 7pm and Band Hol-
iday concert on Thursday December 8th at 7pm.  Doors will 
open at 6:30pm and tickets can be purchased on School 
Cash Online.   We look forward to spreading the joys of the 
holiday season and if you are able to make it we would love 
to see you!   

Grade 11 One-Act Festival  
Throughout the semester, the Grade 11 drama students have 
been rehearsing and preparing for a night of fun, satirical, 
and eccentric short plays written by famous playwrights 
such as Christpher Durang and David Ives.  
 
This showcase is the culmination of months of rehearsal 
and so we are thrilled to invite you all to our One-Act Festi-
val! You don’t want to miss this evening of hilarity and cha-
os.  
 
We are looking forward to seeing you all there 
December 20th and 21st 
Doors open at 6:30 and the show starts at 7:00 with a 15 
minute intermission  
$5 ( any profits made will go back into the drama program)  
 
 

Prom Committee &  
SAC Food Drive 
From November 23rd- December 2nd, the Prom Committee 
and Malvern SAC are running a food drive to support Feed 
Scarborough  and the Scarborough Food Security Initiative. 

Students are encouraged to bring in a non-perishable food 
item to support the less fortunate members of our commu-
nity. 



From the Student Success & Student Support Department 

Peer Tutoring—Volunteers Needed 
There is a HUGE demand for Peer Tutors right now!  If you 
would like to help another MCI with their course work for 
volunteer hours, consider becoming a Peer Tutor.  The sign 
up link is here: http://bit.ly/MCIpeertutor.  If you would like 
to request to be paired with a Peer Tutor for extra support 
with your classes, you can sign up to become a Peer Tutee 
here: http://bit.ly/MCIpeertutee.  Tutoring takes place in the 
library for a minimum of 1 hour a week.  Tutors and Tutees 
can choose mornings (before school), at lunch or Tuesday 
after school.  
 
Exams Are Back 
After a few years without them, final exams will be returning 
at the end of Semester 1.  One helpful strategy to help stu-
dents prepare to be successful in exams is to complete tests 
corrections following an evaluation.  It’s not always easy to 
look at your mistakes, particularly if the evaluation didn’t go 
as well as you had hoped, but taking the time to correct er-
rors is an important part of the learning process.  To assist 
with this process, please consider using one of the following 
test correction templates. 
 
Credit Rescue ½ Day -  
Thursday, December 15th 
Teachers will be inviting students to attend a half-day of ded-
icated Credit Rescue support on Thursday, December 15th. 
Students coming to Credit Rescue will receive individual or 
small-group instruction aimed at helping students pass 
courses.  Students not invited to Credit Rescue are not re-
quired to attend Malvern in the afternoon (classes will be 
dismissed at 12:00pm). 
 
TDSB VIRTUAL COMMUNITY FAIR  
The TDSB Social Workers  are continuing to hold  Virtual 
Community Fairs during  2022-2023 for Families/Caregivers 
who have children, youth and adults with special needs. 
Check out our new look for the flyer! 
  
This Community Fair is open to all families and students 
with Special Needs attending TDSB schools.  This includes 
those students integrated in regular classrooms, our Inten-
sive Support Programs (ISP) in schools across the TDSB, as 
well as students attending our Congregated Schools. 
  
There will be two sessions in December 2022. The first ses-
sion will be held on Monday December 5th, 2022 from 9:30 

a.m. to  12:00 noon, and the fair will be repeated  in the even-
ing on Monday December 12th, 2022 from 5:30 pm until 
8:00 p.m. Please read the flyer for further details. 
  
Along with TDSB support staff, we will have  Holland Bloor-
view Kids Rehabilitation Hospital, Extend-A-Family. Respite 
Services, Woodgreen Community Services, and P4P Planning 
Network. 
 
Semester 2 Dual 
Credits  
Open For  
Registration! 
Are you in Grade 11 or 
Grade 12 and wanting a 
unique way to earn an elec-
tive credit?  A Dual Credit might be for you!  When you take a 
Dual Credit you are signing up to take a College Course 
through either Seneca College, George Brown College, Cen-
tennial College or Humber College.  The courses available 
through Dual Credits are pretty fun and interesting.  For ex-
ample: 

 Video Game Industry through Centennial College 
 Forensic Psychology through George Brown College 
 Sociology of Food through Humber College 
 Anatomy & Physiology For The Practical Nurse through 

Seneca College 
Click here for the full link of available courses.     
You might be wondering why it’s called a Dual Credit?  This 
is because successful completion of the College course will 
earn you a College credit to use for later AND a Grade 12 
elective credit to use towards your high school gradua-
tion.  Did I mention that it is FREE? 
 
 If you have more questions or are interested in signing up, 
please email Ms Bourgard at lisa.bourgard@tdsb.on.ca  
 
TVO Mathify 
Did you know that students can sign up for free online tutor-
ing through TVO’s Mathify?   
Be sure to register now to access tutoring from on Ontario 
Certified teachers, 7 days a week, until 9:00 p.m.   
For all grades (even grade 12!) 
Register (tvomathify.com)  
 
Note:  Students will need their OEN number (which is differ-
ent from their TDSB Student number).  . 

 
 
Math Supports Choiceboard 
 
A reminder for all students taking math 
this semester (or preparing to take math 
next semester) that are are many amazing 
math supports available!   
 
Check out the choiceboard created by Stu-
dent Success.   
Math Supports @MCI 

http://bit.ly/MCIpeertutor
http://bit.ly/MCIpeertutee
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Kpdz0N5U5lbsrHhHjeJE59t6Bx4JOzGw/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=107968155059257837810&rtpof=true&sd=true
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https://sites.google.com/tdsb.on.ca/dcmastercoursechart
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University of Toronto – High School  
Engineering Design Competition 
 
On Saturday, November 26, 14 students with a passion for 
all things STEM represented Malvern at the annual Univer-
sity of Toronto High School Engineering Design Competi-
tion at the Bahen Centre (St. George Campus). Participants 
first listened to keynote speaker Professor Scott Ramsay 
teach them the engineering design process, and then broke 
out into teams. 

Students were tasked to design a solution for a real-world 
engineering problem. Teams then presented their solution 
to a panel of engineers, alumni, and professors. 

The team led by Robin Krasinkiewicz, Erin Price, Syeda 
Mahdia, Violet Ives, and Ruby Currie WON FIRST PRIZE in 
“best overall design”!!! 

Congratulations to all participants. The world needs more 
leaders in STEM like yourselves. Follow @mci_physics on 
Instagram for updates! 

-Mr. Hang 

 

 

 

 

From the Experiential Learning Department 

The Beaver Computing Challenge (BCC) is a prestigious na-
tional competition run by the University of Waterloo each 
November.  It is a problem-solving contest with a focus on 
computational and logical thinking skills. Questions are in-
spired by topics in computer science but only require com-
fort with concepts found in the mathematics curricula com-
mon to all provinces. 
 
This year, over 10,000 of the keenest grade 9 and 10 com-
puter science students from across Canada participated, 
including a group of 13 students from Mr Rao's Computing 
Club and our BTT1O classes.  Our students trained hard to 
get ready for it and achieved some amazing results! 
 
The preliminary results show that 6 of our students will 
earn awards of distinction for scoring in the top 25% of all 
participants, and the rest of our competitors were very close 
to achieving this honour.  These are the best results Malvern 
has ever had in this competition (last year we had 3 stu-
dents earn awards of distinction).  The names of our top 
students will be published in the December newsletter once 
the results are official. 
 
As you can see everyone had a good time and really enjoyed 
participating together.   

Congratulations to all and keep computing! 

Mr. Rao 



Canadian Screenwriter and Filmmaker, Laura Stubbs, led 
an inspiring talk for students in Media Studies about wom-
en in film as well as exciting and unique careers in film and 
television (e.g. pyrotechnician, set decorator, colorist).  
 
She also worked with students and provided feedback on 
their pre-production packages for their short films. It was 
an amazing learning experience to learn and receive feed-
back from an industry professional.  
 
Thank you, Laura! 
 
 
 
The students in the Introduction to Anthropology, Psychol-
ogy and Sociology (APS) class had the fantastic opportunity 
of receiving two guest speakers to our class who came to 
share their knowledge and expertise in the psychology 
field.   
 
Our first speaker was Jennifer Kapler who is a psychologist 
that works both in the TDSB and private practice.  She 
spoke to us about her psychological approaches such as 
CBT (Cognitive Behavioural Therapy) and ACT (Acceptance 
and Commitment Therapy).  She also spoke about the diag-
nosis and treatment of anxiety, depression and more.   
 
Our second guest speaker was Dr. Steven Minuk, a psycho-
analyst who practises privately in Toronto.  Dr. Minuk was 
able to share many of the techniques he uses to explore the 
individual’s mind, such as dream analysis.  
 
Through these presentations, the students were able to 
learn about many of the different ways that psychologists 
work to understand behaviour and treat mental illness.  
 
Therapy can vary from psychologist to psychologist and 
there are different treatments based on clients’ needs.  Most 
importantly, students were able to talk and reflect about 
some of the stigmas that are associated with mental illness.   
 
By understanding that it is ok to talk about the way we feel 
and accepting that all of us can benefit from help (such as 
therapy), we will be able to fight these stigmas more effec-
tively.  
 
 
The APS classes recently visited the Aga Khan Museum and 
learned about Islamic art and culture.  Students engaged in 
art-based learning that helped to broaden their understand-
ing of the art of Muslim civilizations.  
 
They also saw that Islamic artistic production varies across 
time and geographical boundaries.  One of the goals of the 
trip was for students to understand that there is a wide 
range of Islamic art and that the diversity of many Muslim 
societies in the past helps us understand of diversity and 
plurality in Canadian and global societies.  Students were 
also able to participate in a simulation activity where they 
explored how luxury goods and resources were shared and 
traded around the ancient world.   
 
All in all it was a day full of fun and learning! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Jennifer Kapler Dr. Steven Minuk 



 

      

     

    

 

Malvern’s School Council 
 
Malvern’s School Council meetings will be fully remote for the coming months. 
Our next meeting has been re-schedule. 
Please join us via zoom on Tuesday, December 6 at 7:00 o,n, 
 
https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/j/94146749402?
pwd=TUordFJBNVlTb2QrWWZGZFNXWjhqQT09 
Meeting ID: 941 4674 9402 
Passcode: 883494 
 
 
To stay in touch with each other, consider joining our Facebook Page for Malvern Par-
ents. 
 
Our council minutes are all posted on Malvern’s Website. 
 

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/About-Us/School-Year-Calendar
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/ElementarySchool/Getinvolved.aspx
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Newcomers
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Leadership-Learning-And-Special-Education/Special-Education
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/HighSchool/Yourschoolday/Homework.aspx
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/ElementarySchool/SupportingYou.aspx
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/HPEC2010
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/School-Year-2021-22/Mental-Health-and-Well-Being
http://torontopiac.com/
https://211ontario.ca/
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/learningoutdoors
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Community/How-to-Get-Involved/Advisory-Committees/Statutory-Advisory-Committees/Special-Education-Advisory-Committee
https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/malvernci


 
 
 

 

Karen.Ash@tdsb.on.ca – Visual Art, Spec. Ed. 

Elizabeth.Barsby@tdsb.on.ca – Math ACL 

James.Bencze@tdsb.on.ca—Law/History 

Kristen.Bloodworth-Feeney@tdsb.on.ca – Youth Worker 

Lisa.Bourgard@tdsb.on.ca – Student Succ ACL 

Korey.Brand@tdsb.on.ca—Phys.Ed ACL/Spec. Ed 

Karyn.Bugelli@tdsb.on.ca—Guid A-Go (9)ACL 

Hassan.Butt@tdsb.on.ca—Business/Accounting 

Jessica.Collura@tdsb.on.ca – Law/APS/Phys.Ed 

Jo-Anne.Cortes@tdsb.on.ca – French Soc. Sci. 

Ruthie.CowperSzamosi@tdsb.on.ca–Eng/Math/Student Succ 

Stephanie.Cox@tdsb.on.ca—Integrated Tech 

Lea.Cruz@tdsb.on.ca – Imm/Ext French 

Virginia.dawe@tdsb.on.ca—Sci, GLS 

Christian.Do@tdsb.on.ca – Fr. Math 

Alba.Doudoumis@tdsb.on.ca – Biology/Spec. Ed 

Brant.Drewery@tdsb.on.ca – History/Geography 

Jeffrey.Eschle@tdsb.on.ca – Math 

Rafael.EscobarLamanna@tdsb.on.ca – Science ACL 

Michael.Falla@tdsb.on.ca – Music/Geo 

Demetra.Germenis@tdsb.on.ca—Attendance Sec. 

Nalini.Graham@tdsb.on.ca – Social Science/Lib 

Evan.Grant@tdsb.on.ca – Guidance/Geo ACL 

Alexander.Hang@tdsb.on.ca – Science/Physics/Math  

Luke.Hartley@tdsb.on.ca – Geography 

Catherine.Hunnisett@tdsb.on.ca – History ACL/Lib 

John.Iacobucci@tdsb.on.ca – Integrated Technology 

George.Janeteas@tdsb.on.ca – English, ACL 

Jamil.Kaleem@tdsb.on.ca—English 

Sandy.Kaskens@tdsb.on.ca—Principal 

Gabriela.Katai@tdsb.on.ca—Math 

Ethel.Koumarelas@tdsb.on.ca – Science/Chemistry 

Amy.Kuang@tdsb.on.ca—Math/French 

Leeanne.Larabie@tdsb.on.ca—ACL, Guidance  

Paul.Leclerc@tdsb.on.ca – French Imm. 

 

Nickie.Lewis@tdsb.on.ca – Office Administrator 

Carter.Livingstone@tdsb.on.ca – Phys. Ed ACL 

Robert.Matthews@tdsb.on.ca – Visual Art, ACL 

Fraser.McCulloch@tdsb.on.ca – Business 

Sylwia.Mlynarska@tdsb.on.ca – Guid/Eng/ACL  

Steve.Mlilo@tdsb.on.ca—Safety Monitor 

Laura.Norris@tdsb.on.ca – Vocal Music/Soc. Sci 

Rory.Olwyn@tdsb.on.ca—English, Drama 

Liam.O’Mara@tdsb.on.ca – French Imm, ACL 

Anthony.Parise@tdsb.on.ca – English/Drama 

Karan.ParmarNaples@tdsb.on.ca – Math/Science 

Andrew.Patterson@tdsb.on.ca – English 

Laura.Peterdy@tdsb.on.ca—Office 

Cora.Peisz@tdsb.on.ca—VP (L-Z) 

Tetyana.Pytlovana@tdsb.on.ca – Math 

Melissa.Rambarran@tdsb.on.ca—Guid Secretary 

Vik.Rao@tdsb.on.ca —ACL Comp.Sci/Business 

Manuela.Roberts@tdsb.on.ca – French/English 

Rob.Salvatore@tdsb.on.ca – Phys.Ed 

Rebecca.Sanderson@tdsb.on.ca—Sci/Bus 

Dean.Sasabuchi@tdsb.on.ca – Science 

Marcela.Smolkin@tdsb.on.ca - Spanish/APS/Civics 

Kym.Stadnyk@tdsb.on.ca—VP (A-K) 

Mark.Steel@tdsb.on.ca – Chemistry/Science 

Josef.Stetter@tdsb.on.ca—Geo/French 

Lisa.Telio@tdsb.on.ca—Main Office 

Shawna.Tejpal@tdbs.on.ca—English 

Korina.Thomas-Reynolds@tdsb.on.ca—French/Math 

Drew.Tse@tdsb.on.ca—Fr.Math/Business 

Anne.Tsukada@tdsb.on.ca – Phys. Ed. 

LisaAngela.Turcotte@tdsb.on.ca – History, Civics Fr. 

Qing.Zhu@tdsb.on.ca – Science/Physics 

 

ACL Curriculum Leader 
Blue Guidance/Student Support 
Red Office and Administration  
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